## <u>MEMORANDUM</u>

**TO**: Board of Trustees

THROUGH: Bobby Magee

District General Manager

**FROM:** Heidi White

District Clerk

**SUBJECT:** PUBLIC HEARING (Continued)

Required Public Hearing on the District's Operating and Capital

Improvement Program Budgets, Fiscal Year 2024/2025

**DATE:** May 31, 2024

On May 29, 2024, the Board of Trustees opened a public hearing on the above subject matter, which has been continued to May 30, 2024 and May 31, 2024. Following is an outline for the continued public hearing:

- 1. Board Treasurer Tulloch will ask the Board for a motion and a second to officially reopen the public hearing.
- 2. Once the public hearing has been reopened, Board Treasurer Tulloch will state that the District is holding a public hearing as required by the Nevada Revised Statutes.
- 3. Board Treasurer Tulloch will then ask for public comment on the rates as included in the Board packet.
- 4. After all public comments have been made, a Board member will need to make a motion to close the public hearing, which will need a second, and then Board Chairman Dent will call for the question and a vote will be taken on this motion.